
IVIr. Brad Holloran ~
Illinois Pollution ControlBoard
ClerksOffice
JamesR. ThompsonCenter S S

Suite 11-500
100W. RandoifStreet
Chicago,Illinois 60601

March 19,2004

Subject:Permit (PCB91-17)andAS 02-05)

DearMr. Holloran,

I amwriting asa concernedcitizenwith regardto theHenry,IL Noveon,Inc
PlantNPDESpermit appealandadjustedstandardapplication. I havehadthepleasureof
working attheNoveonplant sinceOctober1993,mostly in theEngineeringdepartment,
butmostrecentlyasOperationsManager. Theplant hasalong historyofsafety
excellenceandcommunitysupport. As aplant, westronglybelieveandpractice
ResponsibleCareprincipalsaspartoftheChemicalIndustry. Therearemanygood
peopleattheplant working hardto keeptheplantsafe for all employees,for the
communityandfor the environment.As anexample,weareproudthatwehaverecently
passedamilestoneofover 12 yearswithout a lost timeaccident. This is agreat
accomplishmentfor anyindustry.

Ourplant manufacturesmanyusefulproducts,includingadditivesthat make
rubbercurefaster,andantioxidantsfor rubber,plasticandpetroleumproducts. We also
makecorrosioninhibitors, coatingsfor electronics,andmostrecentlypersonalcare
products. It’s greatto be ableto saythat theseusefulproductsare still manufacturedhere
in the UnitedStates.It’s greatthat westill havetheequipmentassetsherein Americato
safelyproducetheseproducts.But our realassetsat theHenryPlantareourpeople.
Thatis why I feelcompelledto writeyou this letter.

We at Henryshareyourconcernfor theenvironment. Wehavemanyoutdoor
enthusiasts,fishermen,andfolks who want their childrento enjoytheplanetfor countless
generationsto come. Wehaveworkedhardon PollutionPreventioninitiativesto reduce
lost materialsto ourwastewatertreatmentsystem. In 2003,wereceivedanawardfrom
theGovernorfor Pollution Prevention. It wasthethird suchawardin recentyears. We
believetheseeffortsmakemoresensethancostlyendofpipetreatmentsystems.

Thequality ofthewaterleavingourwastewatertreatmentsystemis monitored
closely. I understandthat becauseofa reversalin interpretationofregulations,weare
beingaskedto meetavery stringentrequirementon ppmammonia. I furtherunderstand
that to meettheserequirementsat ourpointofdischargewould requiremillions and
millions ofdollars,both in termofcapitalandoperatingcosts. Sucha costwould likely
makeit impossibleto competein ourindustry, thereforeprobablycausinga significant
cutbackofourgreatestasset,ourpeople. Will theriver benefit? I understand,from the



manyengineeringstudiesdone,thattherewould be little, if anybenefitto the quality of
thewaterin theriver.

If theriver doesnot benefit,thenwhat is to be gainedby imposingstiffer water
quality regulations?Theshutdownofyet anotherchemicalplant in America? Couldour
productsbe madeby foreigncompaniesoverseas?Perhaps-if wedon’t mindpayingthe
import cost. Wouldtheseproductsbemadein asaferormoreenvironmentallyfriendly
mannerfor theplanet?I doubtit. But I wonderwhat wouldhappento the75 people
currently employedon theNoveonsideoftheHenryPlant. Will theybeableto fmd
comparablejobs elsewherein thecommunity?

Insteadofimposingcostly,endofpiperegulationson theHenryPlant,I would
urgethegovernmentto work handandhandwith our industryto reducepollution at the
point ofgeneration,aswehavebeendoing with ourPollutionPreventionprogram. I
hopethegreatpeopleoftheHenryPlanthaveachanceto continuethis effort andto
continueto supportthecommunity.

Sincerely,

StephenW. Saunders
630 Timber RidgeRoad
Princeton,IL 61356


